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Welcome to the October 2021 edition of the Ripley Town Council newsletter. We aim to make Ripley a better 

place. We will try and help all those who need it, by building and strengthening relationships with individuals, 

groups and communities.  We aim to create a more secure and inclusive Ripley by helping individuals,  

families and communities to thrive. We will work towards a more fairly shared society seeking to strengthen  

opportunities for all in education, health, housing, employment, transport, leisure and culture. 

Santa Claus is 

coming to town! 
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We are proud to present to you, our festive 
event line up for this year (subject to  
Government guidelines, of course). 

We have our popular Christmas Light Switch On, 
Friday 26th November 2021 at 6.30pm and yes, 
the famous Ripley ‘waving’ snowman will be back! 

We have changed the colour scheme of this year’s 
Christmas lights and will be providing more  
Christmas trees throughout Ripley and the  
surrounding villages. We would love to see your 
homes and businesses decorated with Christmas 
lights too. 

On Sunday 5th December, we will be holding the 
Ripley Family Christmas Market where there will be 
lots of entertainment, food, drink and Christmas 
gifts to buy. 

Father Christmas will also be taking time out of his 
busy schedule to come along to meet the kids (and 
big kids) at both events. 

We hope to see you there! 

Photo: Mick Cooke 



A focus on the history of Ambergate 

We are featuring each of the new information boards which will be erected throughout the Ripley  

Township. Here’s the fourth one in the series about Ambergate. It is also available to read on the Ripley 

Town Council website. 





2021 Summer Events round up 

We have been thankful to be able to bring our community together again for our events this 

summer.  

We kicked our events programme off with the Bands on Crossley Park events in July. Come rain or shine, 

over 100 of you turned up each week to enjoy an afternoon of toe-tapping music. We give our thanks to you 

all for attending and to all the bands that came along to entertain us. They were; Pure Steel Band, LickSquid, 

DogHaus Covers Band, Amber Band, Newstead Brass and Newhall Band. 

In August, several local groups, businesses and residents once again wool bombed trees in Crossley 

Park, Ripley Market Place and at All Saints’ Church. They brought people to these areas to look at the  

vibrancy and creativity in the community. We hope you enjoyed them. We will be doing this again in 2022. 

If you would like to get involved, please get in touch. 

Pure Steel Band Newhall Brass 
LickSquid 

Before the local schools went back in September, we held the Ripley’s Big Day Out at Midland Railway. A 

great day was had by everyone who attended. There was lots of entertainment, activities and stalls for all 

to enjoy. This free event was so popular, we reached full capacity by midday and, disappointingly, we had 

to turn people away. Lessons have been learned and we will put new procedures in place for the Big Day 

Out 2022 to ensure our local community are able to enjoy this event. 

Unfortunately, we had to cancel the planned Ripley Outdoor Cinema night in September as bad weather 

was forecast. Don’t worry, we will be showing ‘Grease’ at the event in 2022. 



Youth Award  

presented to local  

litter picker 

A few months ago, we shared a photo on our 

Facebook page of a young man who spent 

time after the Euro Football matches, litter 

picking around Ripley.  

That gentleman was James Peacock from  

Ripley. The photograph of James was shared far 

and wide and was picked up by local media  

including BBC Radio Derby and BBC East  

Midlands, making James a well deserved local 

celebrity! 

The Mayor of Ripley, Councillor Roland Emmas-

Williams, invited James along to the recent Big 

Day Out event where he presented James with a 

Youth Award trophy, certificate and shopping 

voucher. (Pictured with the Mayor’s Consort, 

Mrs. Emmas-Williams). 

Well done to James - you are an inspiration to 

many and a credit to our community.  

Benjamin Outram’s  

Keystone - 1791  
By Tim Castledine,  

Ripley & District Heritage Trust 

 

This locally famous stone was for 

many years held in Butterley Hall, 

the headquarters of the Butterley 

Company.  

Its existence was last recorded in the 

Company’s Ad Rem magazine of 

Spring 1952 where it was referred to 

as ‘the original keystone and the 

most cherished Butterley possession, 

being housed in the Head Offices’. In 

1968, the Company was taken over 

by Jim Slater and the Wiles Group. 

Many of the Hall’s valuable contents 

were auctioned but some just  

disappeared. One such item was the 

keystone, and where it ended up remained a 

mystery for the past 50 years. 

During summer 2020, Ripley Heritage Trust was 

contacted by a former Butterley employee, Mr 

Tom Denniford of Maidenhead. He had joined 

the Company in October 1967 as Group  

Surveyor and Land Agent. At that time, the 

Group Personnel Officer was Mr Peter Sanders 

and the two gentlemen kept in 

contact after leaving the  

Company.  

Following the recent death of 

Mr Sanders, his stepson, Giles 

Berry, contacted Mr Denniford 

to ask if he wanted a stone  

dated 1791, previously owned 

by his step father. The stone 

was in a house in the village of 

Breinton, near Hereford and the 

house was up for sale. The 

stone was duly collected and is 

now on display in the Town 

Council’s Grosvenor Road  

office window where it will  

remain until it can hopefully be 

permanently displayed in a proposed Butterley 

Heritage Centre on the former Works site.  

Left: James pictured litter 

picking late at night in  

Ripley Town Centre, this 

summer. 

Below: Mayor of Ripley and 

his Consort presenting 

James with his Youth 

Award. 



Ripley Town Council is proud 

of our community. We want to 

make the Ripley Township a 

safe place for people to live 

and work. We know how  

important it is for the young 

people in our community to 

have a sense of worth and we 

want them to take pride in the 

area that they live in. 

Over the past several years, we 

have created more opportunities 

for young people to have fun, 

learn, make new friendships, and 

enjoy their social life away from 

education. 

We are currently working with two 

wonderful organisations to  

provide free activities for young  

people aged 11-18 years who live 

in the Ripley Township. The first 

is Blend Youth. They run the 

‘Ripley Youth Hub’ on  

Wednesday evenings at the  

community facility at Greenwich. 

Here, people can meet up with 

friends, play games, do crafts, 

have a bite to eat, listen to music 

and relax. 

Our second activity provider is the 

Old Farm Bus, based in Marehay. 

This is a converted American 

school bus and outside space 

where young people attend ’Off 

The Brakes’ workshops on  

Monday evenings. The sessions 

are based on creative writing,  

music, expressive arts, and  

design. 

All of these activities are free of 

charge and can give parents / 

carers the peace of mind that the 

young people are left in the capa-

ble hands of youth workers / 

teachers all with enhanced DBS 

checks. 

During the school summer  

holidays, we worked with the  

Derbyshire based organisation, 

Sporting Communities who   

provided free sporting activities 

for young people who live in the 

Ripley Township. These were  

also held at Greenwich on  

Nottingham Road in Ripley. A lot 

of fun was had by all who  

attended. Watch this space for 

information regarding sporty  

holiday activities in 2022. 

We are thankful to the Derbyshire 

Police and Crime Commissioner 

for providing us with a grant to 

enable us to provide these  

activities free of charge to our 

young community. 
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